
Asbestos Notification

​ NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF ASBESTOS MANAGEMENT PLANS

Notice to all Frewsburg Central School employees, parents, guardians, students,
and outside contractors:

In Compliance with sections 763.85 and 763.93 of the Asbestos-Containing
Materials in School Rule, the following facilities owned, leased, or operated by
the Frewsburg Central School District have been inspected for the presence of
friable and non-friable asbestos-containing building material:
MS/High School and Bus Garage
Robert H. Jackson Elementary School
Refreshment Stand (Arnold’s)
Press Box
Maintenance Building
Athletic Storage Building
Elementary Storage Building
Asbestos management plans have been developed for all facilities and submitted
to the New York State Education Department. This report contains specific
information about the location and condition of asbestos-containing materials –
both friable and non-friable. Copies of the management plans are available for
public inspection during business hours in the District Business Office.
Questions concerning the inspections and management plans should be
addressed to Jerome Lee Yaw, Frewsburg Central School Business Office, PO
Box 690, Frewsburg, NY 14738, Telephone (716) 569-7016

AHERA COMPLIANCE NOTIFICATION

AHERA is a federal law enacted in 1987, which requires all school districts to
reinspect facilities for asbestos-containing building materials.
Our facilities have been inspected and response actions are planned to insure a
continuous safe environment for our students and employees. Activities include
training of maintenance staff to prevent disturbance of asbestos and periodic
reinspection and surveillance activities by trained personnel.
Details of such activities are described in the district’s AHERA Management Plan,
which is available for your review in the District Clerk’s office.


